                                   Board Meeting November 21, 2024

The meeting began at 7:08 P.M. 

Present:  Rev. Doug Horner, Kathy Burrill, Linda Coleman, Ann Dennis,

              Lynette Moore, Jenna Ott and Donna Smith.

Minutes:  October minutes were read. Motion to accept was made by Donna

                Smith with second by Ann Dennis.

Financial Reports: Treasurer, Donna Smith, reported the following balances for the end 

                               of  October:   Share Account          $1,105.38

                                                     Checking Account    $2,575.99   new $3,380.52*

                                                     Money Market          $18,228.14

                                                     St. Pauli Bin             $66.27

                                Motion to accept report was made by Linda Coleman with second by

                                Ann Dennis.

                                Financial Secretary, Kathy Burrill, reported that she moved $800.00

                                from the money market to the checking account.* There was no 

                                additional report.

Flower Fund: Ann Dennis reported that she can take poinsettia orders until Dec 12th.

                       She ordered 20 plants from Pine Haven nursery.

Old Business: The woman that wanted to rent the hall needs to move the date of use. 

                        Lynette will offer her December dates.

New Business: We have new phone service and wifi through Spectrum and a new 

                         password.

                         The board decided to forego a Christmas party and have a New Year

                         Dinner on Jan. 12th instead. 

                         Linda Coleman reported that the Scentsy items, generously donated by

                         Donna Smith, will be made into a raffle basket. The ticket sales will 

                         benefit the church. Linda will sell tickets at the Community Thanksgiving

                         Meal. Kathy Burrill suggested that her Scrap, Crop and Hobby gathering

                         in Jan. would also be a good place for ticket sales.

 Web Master Report: Jenna Ott reported that we now have 30 followers and she is getting

                                  responses to the Thanksgiving meal post.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:05 P.M. by Lynette. No Jan. meeting date was set.

            Respectfully submitted January 9, 2025. Linda Coleman, Recording Secretary.

